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Ms. Arax G. Mirjanian 
Chairman, Ladies Guild 
Holy Cross Armenian Church 
580 West 187th Street 
New York, NY 10033 

Dear Ms. Mirjanian: 

November 11. 1986 

Thank you for your 1 ett~r dated November 7, inviting me to attend tht: 
Armenian Christmas party celebrations of the ladies Guild of th(~ Holy 
Cross. Armenian Church ot· Nt!w York. 

Muc~h as l ~ould bave liked to participate in the celebration of 
Armenian Christmas with the Holy Cross par·ishioners, it is regretted that 
I will bt: unable as I will be out of town on that da,y. 

May the Lord bless you and .vour loved ones with His love and wisdom, 
a I ways. 

With prayers, 

Fr. Kha.jag Barsamian 
v·i car General 



HOLY CROSS CHURCH OF ARMENIA 
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--------- Rev. Fr. Vartan Megherian, Pastli)f 



Mrs. Arax Mirjanian 
10.5 Arden Street 
New York, NY 10040 

Dear Mrs. Mirjanian: 

November 2, 1988 

Your kind letter of September 23 arrived while we 
were on extended stay in Holy Etchmiadzin. We were very 
pleased to have visited the Holy Cross community on the 
occasion of that special anniversary and extend our best 
for the work of the Ladies Guild and all the auxiliaries 
at Holy Cross Church. 

Your gracious thought to dedicate a~ Cathedral window 
to your families is c~endable and.as per your inquiry, 
please be advised that $20,000 wou14 be the total cost. 
to secure a window. 

May we also thank you for the material .on the Arme­
nian genocide that you plan tq donate to the Zohrab 
Information Center. All such documents will be very 
gratefully received. 

God bless you for your great kindness and may His 
Spirit guide you and your loved ones in all you do. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 
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Mrs. Arax G. Mirjanian 
105 Arden Street 
New York, New York 10040 

Dear l~s. Mirjanian: 

,· 

27 July. 1989 

Thank you very much for your letter of 22 July 1989. 

Unfortunately, due to a prior commitment here at the 
Diocese, I shall be unable to attend the Ladies Guild 
Luncheon at Holy Cross Church on 24 September. 

It is always a pleasure seeing you and I wish you and 
the Guild a very successful year in your service to 
our church. 

sp 

Sincerely, 

Syraun Palvetzian 
Executive Director 
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